Office of the President
May 27, 2022

Daemen University
Students, Faculty and Staff

Dear Faculty, Staff, and Students:

In the last two weeks, the country has witnessed two new mass shootings—one here in Buffalo that directly affected
our community, and one earlier this week that saw 20 people, mostly children, killed in Texas. To call these incidents
tragic would be an understatement.

At Daemen, we are always working to ensure the safety of our community members. | am proud of the tremendous
efforts our ERT has taken in recent years to greatly improve safety, which include card access to buildings, camera

monitoring, increased lighting, redundant communication systems, increased professionalism of campus safety, and
fegular training of our safety officers and others.

We count these steps as significant progress, but in the wake of what is transpiring, we feel strongly that we must do
more. We will develop ways to maintain the openness of our campus—something we all valmg thvelnd




